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Re: The 2025 Tax Bill Overview 
 

 
 
Background information:  
Property tax bills were mailed out last week, and residents have been stopping by to 
make payments and calling with questions. Around this time last year, we hosted a 
Facebook Live session to walk through the tax bill, explaining its various 
components. It can be rewatched at the following link: https://youtu.be/4bZw5nzIWZI 
 
This year, the tax bill includes a new section highlighting the referendum details at 
the center of the bill, as shown below. This section informs taxpayers about the 
portion of their bill attributed to the recently passed referendum. It also specifies the 
year the referendum amount will be removed from the tax bill. 
 
One key detail worth revisiting is the Assessment Ratio, shown in the center box of 
the tax detail table. Currently, it is listed at 76.7%, indicating that the assessed 
valuation is 76.7% of the fair market value. Put another way, the assessed value is 
23.3% lower than the fair market value. 
 
This gap between assessed value and fair market value artificially inflates the mill 
rate displayed in the green-highlighted box near the bottom of the table. Currently, 
the City’s mill rate is shown as $22.01 per $1,000 of assessed value. However, if the 
assessed and fair market values were equal, the City’s mill rate would be $16.88 per 
$1,000. Correcting this disparity would also help mitigate significant rate increases 
for most taxpayers. 
 
Later in today’s agenda, we will discuss a revaluation item designed to address this 
issue. 
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